	
	
	




CenSARA Regional Haze Committee Monthly Call Notes
Tuesday, July 21, 2020 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM CDT 


1. 2:00 – 2:05 	Welcome and roll call – Michael Vince, CenSARA
a.	Arkansas – Clark, Droke, Hossan, Day, Treece
b.	Iowa -Johnson, McIntyre
c.	Kansas  -  Deahl
d.	Louisiana - Babin, Aucoin, Brown, Ducote, Hayes
e.	Missouri - Wilbur, Alsharafi, Dindarloo, Leath, Johnson
f.	Nebraska - Wharton
g.	Oklahoma - Kirlin, Garbe, Richardson, Petre, Foster
h.	Texas -Gifford, Galvan, Dickey, Mellberg, Williamson, Shirley
i.	U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
R6 - Huser, Snyder, Donaldson
R7 – Wolkins
OAQPS - 
j.	Federal Land Managers (FLM) 
	NPS – Shepherd, King, Peters, Miller; 
FS –Ash, Sams, Pitrolo, Copeland
FWS - Allen
k.	Tribal –
l.	Other (Hornback, Bacon, Martin- AL; Bickerstaff-MS; Tardif-NC, Read, Ashley Collins–FL, Boylan-GA, Poff-KY )

2. 2:05 – 2:45	RH Specific Topics for Discussion 
a. Discussion with each state covering “On-The-Books” emission reductions, state timelines, progress with 4-factor analysis and status of consultation.  
i. Arkansas – Reviewing cost information received from facilities.  Based on comments from R6, the made further adjustments to the calculations and reviewing them with the facilities.  Hoping to propose something soon, but they are running a little behind.  Official consultations should start in August or September.  Their compilation of cost worksheet has been updated.
ii. Iowa – Completed their source selection process and have sent a letter to one company with two facilities.  Facility requested 150 days (end of December) to submit their responses.  
iii. Kansas – They are working on their SIP by starting with the old document and changing text and adding new graphs.  They do not believe that they have any facilities that will require 4-factor analysis – their facilities have less than a 1% impact on any Class 1 area.  EPA has tried to strongly suggest that they get information from 2 sources, but KS cannot find a reason to do this.
iv. Louisiana – Responses to their information requests are due on 7/31.  Some facilities have requested and been granted 30-day extensions.
v. Missouri – Have had discussions with EPA and FLMs.  Their information requests are going out to their facilities for 4-factor analysis with responses due in early September.
vi. Nebraska – They have conducted all the calls with facilities and states, and are scheduling their calls with the National Park Service.  They are requesting  information from OK.
vii. Oklahoma – Their information requests have gone out to facilities.  They will be uploading the documents out on their website soon.  Work will begin on the SIP shortly as they are still addressing resolution of the FIP.
viii. Texas – They are getting their internal reviews started on their draft SIP package.  They still have calls with AR, OK, NM, FLMs and some remaining sources.  Currently they are reviewing the request that they received from OK.

3. 2:40 – 2:50	Input and Updates from EPA & FLMs 
a. Regions R6 and R7 & OAQPS
i. R6 – the TX BART Affirmation Rule is headed to the Federal Register.  A question raised by OK (Cooper) has been raised to HQ for a response
ii. R7 – Several positions have been filled at the Region.  Sana Skully is now the Director and Lance Avey is on detail and is Jed’s boss.  A question raised by NE has been raised to HQ for a response
iii. OAQPS -
b. FLMs
i. NPS – Nothing to update at this time.  Reminded states to continue engaging with them.
ii. FS – Thanks for participating with us.
iii. FWS – Nothing to add today

4. 2:50 – 2:55	Information Sharing with Neighboring States, Tribal Representatives
a. VISTAS Modeling Status – John reported that they will be making a new presentation on 8/4/20 and that he will be sharing the meeting links within the next day or so.  This is a result of some data that did not transmit properly in SMOKE and so the modeling needed to be updated.  4-Factor list or PSAT runs will not be impacted.  MO (Leath) asked if the update caused any values to exceed the glideslope.  Caney Creek is right on the URP glidepath, as is Hercules Glades and possibly Mingo is slightly above.  Upper Buffalo is just below the URP.

5. 2:55-3:00	Wrap-up and Assignments – Potential Topics/Speakers for next Call
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Request for EPA regarding appropriate documentation of consultation – do states need to official respond to each other or can they just document this in their SIPs?  Dayana will bring a response back to us.  
		


Next Call Scheduled for Tuesday September 8, 2020 / Updated to September 1!!!


	
	
	



